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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO. 755-A
COMMITTEE: Civil and Human Rights 

	TITLE:  A Local Law, in relation to requiring the Equal Employment Practices Commission to analyze and report annually on citywide racial and ethnic classification underutilization.
	Sponsors: By Council Members Eugene, Kallos, and Rosenthal

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. 755-A would require the Equal Employment Practices Commission (“EEPC”) to analyze and report annually on whether agencies are meeting their racial and ethnic affirmative employment objectives and, when not, identify the underutilized groups and provide recommendations on corrective action.  The EEPC would also be required to review the City’s racial and ethnic classification categories, and provide recommendations on whether such categories accurately capture the racial and ethnic composition of the City’s government workforce. Finally, the EEPC would be required to provide recommendations to strengthen agency affirmative employment plans, and improve diversity in recruitment, selection, retention and promotion of City government employees. 


	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect on the same date as a local law amending the administrative code of the city of New York in relation to reporting of pay and employment equity data, as proposed in Intro.  633-A for the year 2018, takes effect, and be deemed repealed ten years after it becomes law.

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2029

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY19
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY29

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$56,000
	$226,000
	$226,000

	Net
	($56,000)
	($226,000)
	($226,000)




	IMPACT ON REVENUES:  It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that two additional staff, a data scientist and computer associate, would be required to meet the requirements of this legislation, resulting in a prorated impact of $56,000 for three months in FY19 and a full impact of $226,000 in FY20 and the subsequent nine remaining years for which this legislation is in effect.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: General Fund

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: New York City Council Finance Division; New York City Equal Employment Practices Commission                         

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Nevin Singh, Financial Analyst
                                              
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: Stephanie Ruiz, Counsel
                                           Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced by the City Council on April 11, 2018 as Intro. 755 and referred to the Committee on Civil and Human Rights.  The legislation was heard at a joint hearing by the Committee on Civil and Human Rights and the Committee on Civil Service and Labor on April 23, 2018.  The legislation was laid over and subsequently amended.  The amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 755-A, will be voted on by the Committee on Civil and Human Rights at a hearing on December 10, 2018. Upon successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 755-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 12, 2018.
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